
March 2024

No School
October 10

Thanksgiving

No School
October 10

Thanksgiving

Ecce Ego Sum Mitte Me

March 8 and 11
No School

March 13
Grade 6 band 

workshops @ Civic

March 28
Stations of  the Cross

2:00pm

March 29
First day of  Easter 

Break.  School 
resumes Apr. 8

Help Us Raise Money to Build a School for the 

Visually Impaired!  Deadline is April 15!

We have set the following goals:
Raise $1000 = We will buy lunch for the entire 
school
Raise $1500 = Mr. Van Uden will get pied in 
the face at one of the lit§rgies
Raise $2000 = Mr. Van Uden & Mr. Dejong 
will get pied in the face at a lit§rg®!
Scan the QR Code to donate or visit our offi  ce







office hours for sms teachers

Mrs.  de Jong   Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Bergenhenengowen  Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Do you need extra help with any subjects or assignments?  Check out this chart for extra 
time the teachers are putting in for just that reason.  Stop in and ask your questions, or get 
the help you need.  Parents are also welcome to make an appointment to stop in for a chat.

Semester 2 (2023-2024)

Mr. Doolittle   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Marchesin   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Makarchuk   Wednesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Meier    Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Siemens   Mondays/Wednesdays   3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Mrs. Smith    Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Ms. Vienneau   Tuesdays/Thursdays   3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Mr. Vornbrock   1st, 2nd & 4th Wednesday  3:15 - 3:45 p.m.  

Mrs. Lagler    Wednesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m. 



OFF-CAMPUS NEWS

The Off-Campus Team
Mark Boschee  - Off-Campus Coordinator - Cell: 587-220-4258 or Email: hsoffcampus@holyspirt.ab.ca

Wendy Gurr - Career PracƟƟoner - Cell: 403-593-2903 or Email: hsoffcampus@holyspirit.ab.ca

February Virtual Career Sessions
Psychologist - March 7 at 4:00pm

Air Traffic Controller - March 20 at 4:30pm
Art Gallery Curator– March 21  at 5:00pm

Roofer—March  26 at 5:00pm
Register for one or all of these sessions, or listen to 

past sessions, at:
hƩps://careersteps.ca

Lethbridge College  Events
Dual Credit Discovery Night

March 7 · 6 - 8 pm
Come discover the wide range of Dual Credit 

opportuniƟes at Lethbridge College, as they highlight 
new courses, explore career pathways and tour 

exciƟng campus locaƟons. 
Register at:  hƩps://give.lethbridgecollege.ca/

event/dual-credit-discovery-night-2024/e561474

Wind Turbine  Discovery Night
March 7 · 4 - 7 pm

This event includes a career fair and open house in 
TT1951, in the Trades, Technologies and InnovaƟon 
Facility.  Stop by and explore the tools, equipment 
and technology used in the wind turbine industry, 

including their full-size, 309,000-pound nacelle. The 
$100 applicaƟon fee for programs in the School of 

Renewable Energy will be reduced by 50 per cent for 
those who aƩend.  For more informaƟon contact:

windturbine@lethbridgecollege.ca

OFF-CAMPUS NEWS

D

Alberta Junior Forest Ranger 

JFR is now accepƟng JFR Crew Member posiƟons 
from Alberta High School students ages 16 - 18 

years old. ApplicaƟons will close on April 1st. Not 
only are you paid to be a JFR but you can earn up to 

10 high school credits. For informaƟon and 
applicaƟon forms go to: hƩps://alis.alberta.ca/

junior-forest-rangers/applicaƟons/

U of L Grade 11 Merit Award

Apply for this award even if you aren’t sure you will 
be aƩending the U of L. 

$800— 80% and above average                              
$500—75-79% average

Deadline is JUNE 30 of your Grade 11 year.              
Apply at: hƩps://www.ulethbridge.ca/future-

student/high-school-student-awards

YQL Aviation Day

May 25, 2024    10:00 am—5:00 pm  
at the Lethbridge Airport

Are you interested in a Career in AviaƟon? Then this 
day is for you!  For more informaƟon go to: hƩps://

www.lethbridgeairport.ca/aviaƟonday

Presented in Partnership by 
Lethbridge Airport & 

CAREERS: The Next GeneraƟon



My name is Miss.Clarke, I am 
a 4th year kinesiology and 
education student at the 
University of  Lethbridge, 
and I am currently 
partaking in PS2 here at St. 
Mary’s. I am originally from 
Taber and graduated from 
W.R. Myers High School.

In my free time I enjoy skiing, 
golfing, and I also play on a 
competitive ringette team In 

Medicine Hat. I am also a big traveler, last summer I spent three months in 
South America and this summer I will spend three months in South-East 
Asia. The last three-weeks of  my trip I also get to volunteer in Vietnam.

I am very grateful for the opportunity to teach here at St. Mary’s, and I 
am excited to be back in a classroom!

Advertise your student summer 
positions with us!

Call 403-223-3165 for details!

Hello, my name is Kennedy Koshuta and I am a student 
teacher from the University of  Lethbridge. This is my second 
professional semester and I am so excited to be able to be 
teaching at St. Mary’s! Some of  my hobbies include reading, 
playing guitar, hiking, and doing anything outside! I am also 
a business major which I have really enjoyed over the last 
four years. I’m really looking forward to the next 6 weeks 
at St. Mary’s getting to know both the students and school 
community better!



RIVER RIDGE CHAMPIONS

Co-MVP’s - Rex and Logan

River Ridge All-Stars 

Connor is our St. Mary’s Athlete of  the week, sponsored by Harley Phillips. 
Connor is recognized for his participation on the Celtics basketball team. 
Connor always gives 100% effort whenever he hits the court. He is a true 
leader through action, his calm and composed approach is what makes him 
a staple of  the Celtics Basketball Team! Connor was named a River Ridge 
All Star this week and helped lead his team to a second place finish.  Off  
the court Connor is always willing to help out wherever he can, whether it is 
scorekeeping games, or working fundraising events, Connor is there.

Emmett is our St. Mary’s Athlete of  the week, sponsored by Harley Phillips. 
Emmett is recognized for his participation on the JV boys Storm basketball 
team. Emmett is one of  the most consistent members of  the JV Boys basketball 
team. He always took on difficult defensive assignments and his offensive 
game improved significantly throughout the course of  the season. Keep up 
the great work Emmett!



We are still collecting pop tabs!
The class that collects the most, gets served irst 

on FOOD TRUCK DAY - MONDAY, JUNE 10
(All new food trucks coming this year!)



Thank You!
Thank you to the Klok 

family for donating their 
gently used books and 
school supplies to our 
library for our SHARE 

SHELVES!  

Registration is from 
February 6th to March 15th 2024

 T-Ball (4-6y) Monday/Wednesday FREE Thanks to 
the Taber Titans!!

Coach Pitch (6-8y) Tuesday/Thursday $130.00

Minor (9-10y) Tuesday/Thursday $165.00

Major (11-12y) Monday/Wednesday $165.00

Intermediate (13y)Tuesday/Thursday TBD $165.00

Teenager (14-16y)TBD $165.00 

Girls Softball U9, U11, U13 TBD $120.00



 
    #113 1201 Kingsway Avenue SE, 
    Medicine Hat, AB, T1A 2Y2 
     (403) 526-9505 / 1-866-999-9505  

 
 
 

 

Driver EDge will be in Taber April 2024 to offer our program!  

Classroom session will run April 15 - 18, 2024, Monday – Thursday 3:45 – 
5:45 & 6:15 – 8:30 PM at W.R. Myers High School.  In-Vehicle Drive times will 
be scheduled prior and during the classroom session. 

Course consists of 18 hours of classroom instruction and 10 hours of 
in-vehicle instruction.  The driving portion of the course will be broken 
down into five 2-hour lessons. Four of the 2-hour lessons will be in Taber 
and then one 2-hour lesson will be in Lethbridge to do some highway and 
city driving. More lessons can be scheduled in Lethbridge if you wish to have 
more city driving (students will have to provide their own transportation to 
Lethbridge). Please indicate if you are wanting more city driving.  

Registration is now open until March 13, 2024 @ 12:00 PM.  To register in 
the program, you will need to go to our website www.DriversEDgeInc.com  
Hit the register button on the of the page. Choose the Registration Form -
Classroom and select the Taber April 15 – 18, 2024 class after your email is 
verified. Parents will need to do this with the student, as you will each get a 
verification code you will need to enter.  If you have any issues or questions, 
please call the Drivers EDge office, Monday – Friday 9:00am – 5:00pm at 
587-813-5050.  Payment can be made by credit card or e-Transfer. Cost of 
our program is $839 + GST and we will call for payment once we have 
enough students registered. 

Hope to see you in class! 
 

 

In case of a request for refund, there is a $200 non-refundable administrative fee 
 







How to ApplyEligibility Criteria

*Except Quebec . **All essay entries become the property of RE/MAX Canada. Photos and names of winners may be used in print publications and media.

 Each Office Independently Owned and Operated. 23_841

CANADA

Submit an essay online between
September 12, 2023 and March 13, 2024.

Go to
https://blog.remax.ca/quest-for-excellence/

To be eligible, entrants must be a Grade 12 
student attending high school in Canada*
in the September 2023 – June 2024
academic year. Entrants must not have
previously participated in a
commencement ceremony. For inquiries email questforexcellence@remax.ca

You could win one of 40 cash
scholarships of $1,000 each.

Scholarship
Program

20
24

Are you active in your community or do you
have ideas on how to make it a better place
to call home? Submit an essay of up to 1250 words 
answering one of the questions below and you could
win $1000!

1. What does a “bright future” look like for you?

2. How have you demonstrated leadership or charity 
within your community to make it a better place?

3. How can we ensure fair and affordable housing
for all Canadians?

About the 
Scholarship

















It is not that far off!  The St. Mary’s Spring concert will be held on Wednesday, 
May 15th at 7:00 in the school gym. Please mark your calendars and ensure that 
your son or daughter is available.

The Grade 6 Band will be going on their annual music retreat on Wednesday, 
March 13th.  Students will be working with the staff  and students from D.A. 
Ferguson and Barnwell school for the day at the Taber Civic Centre.   They 
will be learning from instructors from the University of  Lethbridge as well as 
spending some time in the pool as well as rehearsing as a massed band.  We 
look forward to the day!

The St. Mary’s Junior and Senior Bands will be performing at the Lethbridge 
and District Music and Speech Arts Festival on March 12th (Junior) and March 
14th (Senior).    We wish them luck in their performances.    They will be playing 
at 11:30 at Southminster United Church in Lethbridge.   Please feel free to drop 
in and hear the students!

The next executive meeting of  the St. Mary’s Band Booster Club will be held on 
Tuesday, May 28th at 7pm in the band room.  Any interested parents are invited 
to attend.

Looking for something to help keep your son/daughter motivated with their 
practicing?  The school has purchased several play-a-long CD’s.  These CD’s 
provide a professional accompaniment while your son/daughter plays their 
part. There are a variety of  styles and ability levels to choose from.  The books 
and CD’s are available to be signed out through the library.  Please check them 
out.

All band students are expected to hand in a Home Performance Assignment 
every month.   The deadline for the March HPA is April 3rd.  Please ask to hear 
your son or daughter play.

Grade 6-8 band students should be handing in their practice sheets every week.  
Extra sheets are available in the band room.   Remember, practice sheets are 
worth 10% of  the Junior High band mark.


